
18. WORKS AND TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMITTEE – REPORT OF
30 NOVEMBER 1998 RR 9133

Submitted were the outcomes of the Committee meeting held on 30 November at
which consideration was given to the renewal of the kerb and channel in
Lothian Street, updates on Aikmans Road at Elmwood School and Normans Road
at St Andrews College.  Joint Committee representation regarding the
Maidstone/Waimairi and Wadeley Roads was also addressed and site visits to
Garden Road (Traffic Management) and Bristol Street, (surplus road land) were
dealt with.

On each of these matters, the Board decided as follows:

LOTHIAN STREET KERB AND CHANNEL UPDATE

That the information be received.

AIKMANS ROAD AT ELMWOOD SCHOOL – UPDATE

It was reported that the initial intention to allocate $1,000 as a contribution to the
provision of a new vehicle crossing to service the Elmwood Auditorium was not
currently required by the Elmwood School.

Acknowledging this change in circumstances, the Board received the information.

NORMANS ROAD/ST ANDREWS COLLEGE - UPDATE

That the information be received and that a subcommittee comprising the
Fendalton members meet with St Andrews College representatives as a prelude to
a further public meeting to be held early in 1999.

MAIDSTONE /WAIMAIRI ROAD AND WADELEY ROAD – JOINT COMMITTEE

REPRESENTATION

That Val Carter, Diana Bradley and Mike Wall be appointed to represent the
Board on the Joint Committee of the Fendalton/Waimairi and Riccarton/Wigram
Community Boards.

GARDEN ROAD – TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT

That ‘Children’ warning signs be installed and that staff consider and report back
on other options aimed at controlling vehicle speeds and further that the Traffic
Section of the Police be asked to undertake traffic speed enforcement on Garden
Road.



SURPLUS ROAD LAND OUTSIDE 115 BRISTOL STREET

That it be recommended to the Council that the small portion of surplus legal road
outside 115 Bristol Street be retained by the Council.

It was noted that this matter had been separately addressed by the Committee with
power to act and that the above recommendation had been submitted to and
adopted by the Council on 10 December 1998.


